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The London Police Service 2019 Missing Persons Act Statistics Report was received by the 
Board at the March 26, 2020 LPSB meeting. This report, as originally received in March, is 
presented publically today, as required by Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional 
Services by June 1st.   
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Report #: 20-27 

To: Chair and Members of the London Police Services Board 

Date: March 26, 2020 

Subject: Annual Report - Missing Persons Act Statistics 

Board Action: 

☒ Update / Information Purposes Only 

☐ Seeking Input 

☐ Seeking Decision 

☐ Evaluation 

Synopsis: 

The Missing Person Act, 2018, came into force on July 1, 2019.  Section 8 of the 
Missing Person Act, 2018, and O. Reg. 182/19 requires that the Chief of Police report 
annually on the use of urgent demands made by police during missing persons 
investigations.   

This report is being submitted in compliance with the Act outcomes of specific 
investigation do not form part of this report.  Those outcomes are made available to the 
Board and/or public as appropriate on a case-by-case basis throughout the year.  

Recommendation: 

That the Board receives the report. 

SUBMITTED BY: Trish McIntyre, Deputy Chief - Operations 

Attachment: Annual Report 
Major Crime Report 
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March 12, 2020 

 

Stephen Williams 

Chief of Police 

London Police Service 

 

ATTN: Deputy Chief Trish McIntyre 

 

Re: Annual Report to the London Police Services Board – Missing Persons 

This report is submitted pursuant to Section 8 of the Missing Persons Act, 2018, and O. 

Reg. 182/19 which require that the Chief of Police report annually on the use of urgent 

demands by members of the police service.  

The use of urgent demands by the London Police Service is reported on in the 

prescribed Form 7 “Annual Report Template” (attached), which captures: the total 

number of demands made during the reporting period; the number of missing person 

investigations to which the demands related; and a description of the types of records 

specified in the demands made during the period1.   

Statistics pertaining to missing person investigations are taken from the LPS Records 

Management System between July 1 2019 (the date upon which the Missing Persons 

Act came into force) and December 31, 2019.  Data is accurate as of the date of this 

report. 

The majority of urgent demands made by the London Police Service pertained to 

records of financial information (e.g. banking records and records of debit card and 

credit card use) and records of telecommunications (e.g. cellular phone records and 

cellular signals). Urgent demands, and other authorities offered to police services under 

the Act, have proven to be of assistance to officers in granting access to information 

that might have otherwise not been available to them before the Act came into force.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Sean Travis 

Detective Sergeant 

Major Crime Section 

                                                           
1 Missing Person Act 2018, Section 8 
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